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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill adds definitions of “collaborative practice agreement” to code sections relating to the 
practice of pharmacy and medicine and authorizes pharmacists and physicians to enter into such 
agreements. This bill also requires the State Board of Pharmacy and the State Board of Medical 
Examiners to promulgate regulations governing the use of collaborative practice agreements.  
 
The Department of Labor, Licensing, and Regulation (LLR) does not anticipate the bill will alter 
the primary responsibilities of the agency, the Board of Medical Examiners, or the Board of 
Pharmacy. LLR further anticipates that the expenditure impact to implement the provisions of 
the bill will be minimal and can be managed within existing appropriations.  

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on March 13, 2025 
State Expenditure 
This bill adds definitions of “collaborative practice agreement” to code sections relating to the 
practice of pharmacy and medicine and authorizes pharmacists and physicians to enter into such 
agreements. This bill also requires the State Board of Pharmacy and the State Board of Medical 
Examiners to promulgate regulations governing the use of collaborative practice agreements.  
 
LLR does not anticipate the bill will alter the primary responsibilities of the agency, the Board of 
Medical Examiners, or the Board of Pharmacy. LLR further anticipates that the expenditure 
impact to implement the provisions of the bill will be minimal and can be managed within 
existing appropriations.  
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
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